Wintergreen Primary School

4710 County Home Road

Greenville, NC  27858

Dear Families,


Welcome to Second Grade!  We are excited to have the opportunity to work with you and your child this year.  Enclosed in this folder you will find information that will update you on Pitt County Schools and Wintergreen Primary.  There are some important papers located on the RETURN side of this folder.  Please fill these forms out and return them to school tomorrow.  All other papers/booklets may be kept at home in your files.


We are looking forward to a wonderful year, and we are pleased that you and your family are a part of the Wintergreen Primary Family.  We appreciate your support in helping to make this the best beginning possible.  




Thank You,











Mrs. Castro 

Supplementary Reading

Reading each night is very important in second grade.  Please encourage your child to read a minimum of 15 minutes nightly.  Reading Logs will be checked daily, so please make sure you fill out this information and sign their Reading Logs nightly.  It is strongly recommended that you are involved in this reading by; listening to your child read, asking questions as they read as well as asking questions after they finish reading to check for understanding and comprehension.  Your child will be able to check out books from our classroom library and the school’s library.  There will be a replacement fee charged if a book is lost or damaged.  Please help your child take care of our books.

Accelerated Reader Program

Every second grader will participate in the Accelerated Reader program this year.  Students will be individually assessed in reading to establish their reading level.  Students will have individual reading goals for each nine weeks.  All students are expected to meet their Accelerated Reader Goal each nine weeks.  At the end of every nine weeks, all students who have met their AR goal will be recognized at the Awards Assembly.  These students will receive a pin to put on their school nametags and will be able to attend the AR Party for the nine weeks.

Safety

Your child’s safety is our #1 concern.  We will need a note if your child will be taking different transportation home.  If we do not have a note/email/phone call, we will send your child home on their normal transportation.  Please read the Student/Parent Handbook carefully regarding our policies for drop-off and pick-up.  If your child needs to take any kind of medication during the school day, your child’s doctor must complete a Medication Authorization Form before we can administer any medicine. 
Parent Volunteers

Our classroom can always use parents who are willing to help tutor students one-on-one.  Within the next few weeks, I will send a note home asking for parents/family members who are willing to come in for 20-30 minutes a week to work with a child.  These tutoring sessions will take place in the hallway or library to ensure the least amount of distractions for the students in the classroom as well as the students being tutored.

Terrific Kid

Each child will have the opportunity to be recognized as a “Terrific Kid”.  Each week I will put all students’ names in a basket that have received all checks in their yellow folder for that week.    We will do a random drawing for our weekly “Terrific Kid”.  At the end of the nine weeks, all students who have been “Terrific Kid” will be recognized at the Terrific Kid Assembly and awarded a pin to put on their school lanyard (name tag).  Please help your child work towards this goal by encouraging responsible behavior and making sure all homework is completed.

Classroom Behavior Management System

All students are expected to follow all school/class rules at all times.  It is our responsibility to provide a positive learning environment so that all our students feel safe and can work to their fullest potential.  One of our major goals this year is to help our 2nd graders become responsible and independent students.  We plan on achieving this goal through specific requirements for all our students.  Please help us achieve these goals by encouraging your child to be responsible for their own learning.

Expectations for All Students

· Complete all homework assignments and turn them in daily

· Be responsible for returning all parent papers and reading books the next day

· Keep your homework notebooks, desks, and storage cubbies neat and clean

· Come to school on time and be an active participant in our classroom

· Demonstrate acceptable classroom behavior at all times

Classroom Rules

1. Be a responsible citizen.

2. Respect other people and their property.

3. Do what you are asked to do.

4. Be kind and considerate.

Rewards

Each student will have the opportunity to receive two checks  [image: image1.png]


 a day in their Behavior folder.  (One for behavior and one for homework)  Students can then spend their checks on:




10 checks

Trip to the “Treat Box”




20 checks

No Homework Coupon




30 checks

15 Minute Computer Coupon

Consequences

The consequences for students who choose to behave inappropriately are:


1st Offense




verbal warning


2nd Offense (GREEN LIGHT)

visual warning


3rd Offense (YELLOW LIGHT) 

Walk for 10 minutes during recess 

child receives a  
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 in Behavior folder

4th Offense (RED LIGHT)

Silent Lunch for 10 minutes








child receives a  
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 in Behavior folder








Phone call to parent


5th Offense 




Referred to Principal’s Office










Parent/Student/Teacher Conference
Absences

If your child is absence from school, please send in a written excuse on the first day your child returns to school.  Please include: student’s name, date of absence(s), reason for absence and signature of parent.  Please refer to your Student/Parent Handbook for a complete list of excused absences.
Tardy/Early Check-Out

Classroom attendance is extremely important.  Please ensure that your child is at school on time everyday.  Also, please refrain from checking your child out early unless it is an emergency.  My classroom instruction does not end until the dismissal bell rings.  Students coming in tardy or checking-out early are disruptive to other’s learning.  Please support your child’s learning by following these requests.

Bell Schedule:
1st Bell- 7:25
     2nd Bell- 7:45
   Tardy Bell- 7:50        Dismissal- 2:35
Parent/Teacher Conferences

I am available for conferences after-school on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 2:30-3:30.  Please refrain from coming during school hours (7:25-2:30) for individual conferences.  This will help to ensure that we have few distractions and interruptions during the school day, and that I might better serve your child’s academic needs.  If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact me by phone, note, or email.

Contact Information

You may contact me most days after-school from 2:40-3:10 by calling:  353-5270.  However, the best way to get in touch with me is either through sending a note with your child in the morning or by email.  My school email address is:  castrok.wnt@pitt.k12.nc.us
Encore Class Schedule




Monday

Media

10:00-10:40




Tuesday

Art
          10:00-10:40




Wednesday

Music

10:00-10:40




Thursday

PE

10:00-10:40




Friday

PE

10:00-10:40



LUNCH



12:05-12:30
*Please feel free to join us for lunch periodically.  We will meet you in the lunchroom.  To ensure the least amount of disruptions, please do not come down to the classroom.

Classroom Parties/Birthday Parties

Our three classroom parties this year will be:  Winter Party, Valentine’s Party, and End of Year Celebration.  Student birthday parties may only be held in the cafeteria during our scheduled lunchtime.  Please contact me in advance if you would like to bring in cake/cupcakes for a birthday.  All food items sent/brought into school must be commercially prepared.  We cannot serve any homemade food items.  

We are going to have a great 2nd Grade year!

Classroom Behavior Management System
Dear Families,

Below is a copy of our Classroom Behavior Management System.  We are working on understanding these rules/expectations/rewards/consequences in class.  Please sign the bottom of this paper and return it to school with your child tomorrow.









Thank you for all your support,









Mrs. Castro

Expectations for All Students

· Complete all homework assignments and turn them in daily

· Be responsible for returning all parent papers and reading books the next day

· Keep your homework notebooks, desks, and storage cubbies neat and clean

· Come to school on time and be an active participant in our classroom

· Demonstrate acceptable classroom behavior at all times

Classroom Rules

5. Be a responsible citizen.

6. Respect other people and their property.

7. Do what you are asked to do.

8. Be kind and considerate.

Rewards

Each student will have the opportunity to receive two checks  [image: image4.png]


 a day in their Behavior folder.  (One for behavior and one for homework)  Students can then spend their checks on:




10 checks

Trip to the “Treat Box”




20 checks

No Homework Coupon




30 checks

15 Minute Computer Coupon

Consequences

The consequences for students who choose to behave inappropriately are:


1st Offense




verbal warning


2nd Offense (GREEN LIGHT)

visual warning


3rd Offense (YELLOW LIGHT) 

Walk for 10 minutes during recess 

child receives a  
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 in Behavior folder


4th Offense (RED LIGHT)

Silent Lunch for 10 minutes








child receives a  
[image: image6.png]


 in Behavior folder








Phone call to parent


5th Offense 




Referred to Principal’s Office










Parent/Student/Teacher Conference

*I have read and gone over the rules/expectations/rewards/consequences with my child.

Student’s Name: ____________________________________
Parent’s Signature: ________________________________   Date:  ________________
_1274603316

_1312287626

_1312287627

_1274603291

